Kentucky Rural Health Association
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Telephone Conference 
June 13, 2013
10:00 – 11:00 AM ET
Members present:  Linda Asher, Denise Bingham, Debbie Duff, Sheri Erwin, Steve Fisher, David Gross, Tina McCormick, Mike Muscarella, Ernie Scott, Dale Skaggs, Clara Sumner, Marica White, Brent Wright
KRHA President Gross called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.  He called for a motion to approve the April 11 KRHA BOD meeting minutes.  Clara Sumner made the motion to approve, it was seconded by Brent Wright, and the minutes were approved unanimously.  David introduced Tina McCormick as the new KRHA Executive Director, who will be working from Henderson, Kentucky.  Tina introduced herself and reported on the direction that her position has taken Since May 6 and will continue throughout the year.  David announced that he will be meeting with Fran Feltner on June 28, 2013 at 11:00 AM to discuss the KRHA/UK CERH Scope of Work.   
Committee Reports (approximately 3-5 minutes each)
· Communications (Andy Bledsoe)-David Gross reported that the committee is trying to recruit submissions for the KRHA Journal Article/Publications Contest for which the award will be presented at the KRHA Annual Conference on September 25-26, 2013.  The deadline for these entries is June 21, 2013.  Andy is working with Melody to obtain quotes for the Exhibit Board.  
· Education/Programs (Sheri Erwin)
Debrief of May 6-7 Events (and NRHA)-David stated that there was no evaluation completed for the KRHA May 6-7 events at NRHA; however, they were very successful.  61 people attended the May 6 event, and two nationally prominent speakers presented at the session.  Approximately 90 people attended the May 7 event, and David received several positive reports from the Foundation for a Healthy Kentucky and NRHA/KRHA attendees.     

· May 6: KY Rural Medical Educators Conference-61 registrations received

· May 7: Doing Care Differently in Rural Kentucky-100 registrations received, 90 attended.  

· Sept. 26-27: KRHA Annual Conference Update
· Update:  A very good speaker has been contracted for the conference.  The meeting agenda will be posted soon.  Additional break-out sessions are needed.  Kentucky Managed Care Associates wants to donate $2,500 to KRHA for the conference, and they only want their name included on the agenda/programs/t-shirt for walk/run.  Sheri stated that they have placed no restrictions on the use of the funding.  Dale Skaggs has also recruited Kentucky FMHA as a sponsor for the conference. 
· David was asked about posting job openings on the KRHA website as a service provided in return for a KRHA Sponsorship/Donation.  Brent Wright stated that we should consider charging a fee of approximately $50 for this service.  He stated that it could be added as a free benefit for a Gold or Platinum KRHA Sponsorship; however, the fee would be charged for all other sponsorship levels.  Linda Asher stated that managing this process through the website could be very time consuming, and it may be too much for a volunteer member to manage.  The management of this process and the general management of the KRHA Website should most likely be completed by the KRHA Executive Director as part of the duties of the contract.  This would include regular email blasts to the general KRHA membership throughout the state.  
· Finance (Debbie Duff)     
· FY14 Budget Discussion
I (Debbie) reported that the KRHA Finance Committee did not meet due to the fact that I was extremely busy with the UK FY13 year-end closing process, the initiation of FY14 contracts, and the implementation plans for the College of Medicine Dean’s Administrative Office Integrated Business Unit (IBU).  I stated that I was working on the FY14 budget, and I sent a copy of the preliminary spreadsheet to each Finance Committee member for review and recommendation for changes.  The FY14 budget will be presented to the KRHA Board of Directors for review and approval.  I completed the separate tabs for the Technical Assistance and Supplemental Technical Assistance grant funding received by KRHA from NRHA, which will make the reporting and re-allocation process easier throughout the grant period.

· Governance (Steve Fisher)
· New Policies (Whistleblower, Conflict of Interest, etc.)

· Update Bylaws to Reflect Addition of Executive Director

Steve reported that the Governance Committee was not ready to present the new policies for vote to the Board of Directors.  The Records Retention Policy needs to be updated to clearly reflect the appropriated storage place and time for KRHA official records.  Steve stated that he would send out the updated policies to the KRHA Board of Directors for review and approval.  The BOD will then vote on the new, updated policies during the August 8 Board of Directors Meeting/Conference Call.  Ernie Scott stated that the KRHA Bylaws that are listed on the website need to be updated.  A draft of the revisions was completed; however, the clean, amended document was not posted on the website.   Steve Fisher said that he had a clean, updated version that he can send to Ernie to be used for posting to the KRHA website

· Legislative (Loretta Maldaner)-David reported in Loretta’s absence that there was a new website available through which KRHA might be interested in being involved called “Kentucky Speaks Out”.  This is an interactive website open to anyone interested in posting any news or information about Kentucky events or issues

· Membership (Chris Workman, Ernie Scott)-David, reporting in Chris Workman’s absence, asked about requests for new KRHA membership.  Ernie Scott stated that there are currently 355 active KRHA memberships and 44 pending memberships, resulting in approximately 400 members total.  David suggested that a Gold Sponsorship could include 10 new memberships.  Dale stated that we could reach out to other organizations for membership/sponsorship once the levels and corresponding incentives can be decided.  
· Sponsorship (Sheri Erwin)-Brent Wright stated that we might want to consider adding lanyard and bag sponsorships to our list of sponsorship levels, with the amounts associated with these tiers to be determined. Sheri stated that the Sponsorship Committee was bringing a new fee list to the table for vote by the KRHA Board of Directors.  There was a call for a motion to accept the new fee list as proposed/ amended by Brent Wright.  Sheri will send out the amended fee list to all KRHA Board of Directors members by the end of the week.  Clara Sumner made the motion to accept the amended sponsorship fee list.  Steve Fisher seconded the motion, and there was no opposition to the motion.  
· Executive Director Update-Tina sent her Activity Report out to the KRHA Board of Directors, which included her work completed to promote and increase the KRHA revenue streams through new grant partnerships and increased memberships and/or sponsorships.  She is sending out letters containing membership information in an attempt to solicit new memberships for KRHA.  Tina is reviewing the KRHA Bylaws and comparing them to other similar organizations in an effort to improve outcomes.  Tina stated that she has an HR and Finance background, and she is willing to use this knowledge in any way possible to help our organization.  

Discussion/Action Items (David Gross)
· Ernie Scott stated that he has been officially taken out of the financial responsibilities for KRHA through the UK Center for Rural Health.  He will still serve on the KRHA Board of Directors and the KRHA Executive Committee.  Jodi Conley has taken over most of Ernie’s previous duties with KRHA.
· Creation of an Ad Hoc Rural Medical Educators Committee
David Gross made a motion to form this committee and that Brent Wright and Tony Weaver serve as co-chairs.  Steve Fisher seconded the motion, and it was passed unanimously.       
· Creation of an Ad Hoc Grants Committee

David made a motion that this committee be formed and Tina will be the Co-Chair.  Mike Muscarella seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.
· NRHA State Association Skill Building Workshop (July 16-17, Chicago)

Funding was requested from NRHA to send Sheri Erwin to this meeting.  A stipend has been awarded to send Tina to this meeting, and a second stipend may be possible.  If so, we can then request that the grant provided funds be moved to another area of the budget, possibly the Board of Directors Retreat on September 25. 
· Smoke-free Kentucky, Passport, and ICD-10 Workshop Possibilities

Funding in the amount of $5,000-$10,000 may be received through a special project between the KRHA and the Smoke-Free Kentucky Initiative.  David and Tina will prepare and send the proposal, and they will seek the KRHA BOD review and approval before sending it to the sponsor.  Sheri stated that there is a possibility that KRHA could be intricately involved with the ICD-10 training that will be conducted in preparation for the implementation in October, 2014.  Elizabeth Cobb will be consulted regarding this potential source of revenue for KRHA.  
· Kentucky Cancer Consortium Report and Survey

Paula Arnett delivered a report on the Cancer Consortium, and David has completed a survey on behalf of KRHA to put together an egg chart.
· KRHA Nominating Committee

Steve Fisher will review the KRHA By-laws and follow the directions regarding the procedures for the KRHA Nominating Committee.  This will include the off-going KRHA Board of Directors members and the officer position vacancies for 2013-2014.  
· KRHA Strategic Planning Session (September 25)

David Gross will be sending out requests for ideas for the subject matter/format for the KRHA BOD Strategic Planning Retreat on September 25, 2013 to the current Board of Directors.  
· National Rural Health Day (November 21)

David Gross and Sheri Erwin asked that you send them ideas for the National Rural Health Day event on November 21, 2013. They, along with Tina, will review the ideas that are submitted.
Other Business

· With no further business to conduct, David Gross asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Brent Wright presented the motion, and it was seconded by Steve fisher.  The meeting was adjourned at 

11:00 AM ET.
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